
Page 1 of 4 
 

 
 
 
PSHE (December 2019) 
Vision 
Our PSCHE curriculum helps children develop the knowledge, skills and attributes they need to keep themselves healthy and safe, and 

prepared for life and work.  We believe that a well-designed and delivered PSHCE curriculum will have a positive impact on academic and 

non-academic outcomes, particularly for the most vulnerable and disadvantaged.  As well as following advice from the PSCHE association, 

our curriculum is tailored to meet the needs of our community such as considering what it means to be part of several communities and the 

opportunities and risks of growing up in inner city London.  This subject is taught as part of the curriculum but is also implicit to the culture of 

the school and is therefore thread through all aspects of school life. 

 
Knowledge and Skills Progression 
 

 Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 
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Healthy Lifestyles 
 

Keeping our bodies 
healthy H1 H2 
 
Different feelings - H4 
 
 
 
Hygiene –
tissues/washing clothes 
and body H6/7 
 

Keeping our bodies 
healthy making choices 
HI H2  
Different feelings H4  
how this can affect 
behaviour 
 
Hygiene –H6/7 
How will keeping clean 
and healthy help us as 
we grow up?  
 
 
 

positive and negative 
choices affect health H1 
H2 
Understanding Balanced 
diet H3 
 
  
How hygiene prevents 
the spread of bacteria 
and viruses. H12  
 
 

short and long term 
consequences of choices 
H1 H2 
What influences your 
choice of food  and drink 
H3 
 
Recognise shared 
responsibility for clean 
environment H12  

 

long term consequences 
of choices H1 H2 
What influences your 
choice of food  and drink, 
when is it more difficult? 
H3 
Who is responsible for 
hygiene at school and the 
wider environment? H 12 
 
 

Analyse positive and 
negative choices affect 
on health H1 H2 H4 
What influences people’s 
choice of food  in different 
situations? H3  
How people can protect 
themselves and others 
from spreading infection. 
H 12 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Keeping Safe 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Who keeps us safe and 
who to ask for help H13 
14 15 
 
 
 
The importance of 
privacy 
H16 

Keeping safe in familiar 
and unfamiliar situations 
H12 
Who keeps us safe and 
who to ask for help H13 
14 15 
How can we ask people 
to help us?  
 
The importance of 
privacy 
H16 
When might we need to 
break privacy?  

Managing risk 
H9 10 11 
Staying safe in local 
environment, what to 
watch out for and who to 
ask for help H21 H23 
Knowing how to say no 
and ask for help. What to 
do in an emergency 
H13/14/15  

 
 

Identifying risk and 
danger, who can help, 
how we can change our 
behaviour to reduce this  
H9 10 11 

 
Knowing what to do if 
feeling threatened by 
outside pressures. 
H13/14/15 
 Identifying common every 
day drugs and why people 
use them H17 

 

Staying safe in local 
environment, what to 
watch out for and who to 
trust/ask for help H21 
H23 

 
Knowing we don’t have to 
be like everyone else, 
what to do if feeling 
threatened by outside 
pressures. H13/14/15 
 
Risks of legal and illegal 
substances H17 

Recognising and taking 
more responsibility for 
different risks in different 
situations in local 
environment, who to 
trust/ask for help H21 
H23 
Knowing how to manage 
peer and media 
pressures in risky 
situations. What basic 
skills could be needed in 
an emergency H13/14/15 



Page 2 of 4 
 

 
 

  
 

Recognising reliable 
sources of information 
about legal and illegal 
drugs and where to get 
help H17 

Growing and 
Changing 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Setting goals (what can I 
do already?  What do I 
need to improve?) H3 
 
 
 
 
 
Dealing with change 
(managing feelings) or 
loss H5 
 
 
 
 
 
Becoming more 
independent (changes 
since being a baby) H 8/9 
CWP 
 
 
Correct names for body 
parts including external 
genitalia (H10) CWP 

Setting goals (what can I 
do already?  What do I 
need to improve?) H3 
explain what they need 
help with  
recognise that it is ok to 
make mistakes and that 
they are part of learning  
Dealing with change 
(managing feelings) or 
loss H5 
recognise ways they can 
comfort or be sensitive to 
the needs of others who 
have experienced change 
or loss  
Becoming more 
independent (changes 
since being a baby) H 8/9 
Why do we have to have 
new responsibilities?  
Correct names for body 
parts including external 
genitalia (H10) 
In what ways are boys 
and girls the 
same/different? 

 

Setting personal targets 
What do you want to do 
by the end of the year? 
H5 
 
 
 
 
Managing mixed 
emotions H6/7 
 
Managing different kinds 
of change and showing 
empathy towards others 
who are experiencing 
change H8 
 
 
 
 
 
Changes that happen in 
puberty H18 CWP 
 
 

Setting personal targets 
What do you want to do 
by the end of the year? 
Recognise personal 
worth H5 

 
Managing mixed 
emotions, feeling 
overwhelmed H6/7 
 
Managing different kinds 
of change including 
separation and death and 
showing empathy 
towards others who are 
experiencing change H8 

 
 
Changes that happen in 
puberty – relate to life 
cycle H18 CWP 

 

Having high aspirations 
and celebrating meeting 
personal goals H5 
 
 
 
Managing mixed 
emotions, feeling 
overwhelmed, when this 
is more likely H6/7 
 
Managing different kinds 
of change especially 
bereavement and 
grieving, showing 
empathy towards others 
who are experiencing 
change H8 
 
Changes that happen in 
puberty – relate to life 
cycle – where to get help 
H18 CWP 
 

Having high aspirations 
and  the most effective 
way of achieving 
personal goals H5 
 
 
 
Managing and 
recognising the intensity 
of emotion, feeling 
overwhelmed, when this 
is more likely H6/7 
 
How transition and 
change relates to 
bereavement and 
grieving, knowing how to 
get help with this H8 
 
 
 
Changes that happen in 
puberty – relate to life 
cycle and reproduction – 
where to get help H18 
H19 CWP 
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Healthy 
Relationships 

To know when to keep a 
secret  R3 
To be able to play co-
operatively R6/7 
To know who is special 
and how we look after 
each other R9 
To know how touch can 
be helpful and unhelpful 
R10 CWP 
To recognise bullying and 
ways to stop it R13/14  
 
 

To know when to keep a 
secret  R3 
What to say to attract the 
attention of an adult and 
explain. 
To be able to play co-
operatively R6/7 
How can we stop 
arguments with friends? 
To know who is special 
and how we look after 
each other R9 
How do we communicate 
with them? 
To know how touch can 
be helpful and unhelpful 
R10 CWP 
How can we say no? 
To recognise bullying and 
ways to stop it R13/14  
To understand the 
difference between joking 
and bullying 
 
 

To know what makes a 
good friendship R2 R 4 
To know how our actions 
affect others, think before 
we act R7 
To recognise what is 
uncomfortable contact R8 
CWP 
To be able to work 
collaboratively R11 
 
To be able to resolve 
conflicts R12 
 
To recognise bullying and 
the consequences of 
bullying and who to go to 
for help R14/18  
 
To know everyone has a 
right to privacy R21 
 
 

What can we do when we 
have difficulties in a 
friendship? R2 R 4 
What can we do to 
resolve problems our 
actions may have 
caused?  R7 
To know how to respond 
to  uncomfortable contact 
R8 CWP 
 
To be able to resolve 
conflicts in a team R11 
 
To be able to resolve 
conflicts R12 
 
To recognise bullying and 
the consequences of 
bullying and who to go to 
for help R14/18  
 
To know when it is 
important for privacy to 
be kept R21 
 
 

To know sometimes 
friendships change or 
end and no one is to 
blame. R2 R 4 
To know when a 
relationship isn’t healthy 
R3 
To know how our actions 
affect others, think before 
we act R7 
To know what to do if no 
one will listen R8  
 
 
Should we aways 
compromise? R12 
 
To recognise bullying and 
the consequences of 
bullying and who to go to 
for help R14/18  
 
To know how our needs 
for privacy change R21 
 
 

Why might a relationship 
end?  R2 R 4 
To know when a 
relationship isn’t healthy 
and how to get help R3 
 
What influences our 
decisions to act (peer 
pressure etc) R7 
 
Acceptable/unacceptable  
contact R8 CWP 
 
Why is working 
collaboratively a positive 
experience? R11 
 
To be able to resolve 
conflicts without making it 
worse R12 
 
To recognise bullying and 
the consequences of 
bullying and who to go to 
for help R14/18  
 
What should you do if 
something has been 
shared that should have 
been private? R21 
 
 

Feelings and 
emotions 

To be able to recognise 
and share feelings R1 
To know kind and unkind 
behaviour and how it 
affects others R 2, 4 & 12 
To know that bodies and 
feelings can be hurt R 11 
 

To be able to recognise 
and share feelings R1 
How do people show how 
they are feeling?  Can we 
help them? 
To know kind and unkind 
behaviour and how it 
affects others R 2, 4 & 12 
Know some simple 
strategies to manage own 
behaviour. 
To know that bodies and 
feelings can be hurt 
Identify strategies for 
what to do if we are hurt 
R 11 
 

To be able to recognise a 
wide range of feelings  
To respond to how others 
are feeling R1 
 
To know when to keep a 
secret.  To recognise 
when something is 
uncomfortable. R9 
 
To recognise a dare and 
to know what to do if it is 
uncomfortable. R15 
 

To respond to how others 
feel and think about what 
might make things 
better/worse R1 
 
To know what to expect if 
we share a secret we are 
unsure about. R9 
 
To recognise a dare and 
to question if it is ok. R15 
 

To be able to recognise a 
wide range of feelings  
To know language and 
strategies to use when 
not sure of someone 
else’s feelings R1 
 
What kinds of secrets 
would we encourage 
others to tell? R9 
 
 

How we can manage 
other people’s moods 
and feelings R1 
 
When might someone 
want to keep something 
secret when they 
shouldn’t? R9 
 
Does someone have to 
do something just 
because everyone else 
is? R15 
 

Valuing 
Difference 

To be able to share 
thoughts and opinions 
with others R5 
To respect differences 
between people, 

To be able to share 
thoughts and opinions 
with others R5 

To be able to share 
thoughts and opinions 
with others.  To listen 
respectfully.  To know 

To be able to share 
thoughts and opinions 
with others.  To 
understand the benefit of 
seeing things from a 

To be able to respectfully 
disagree. R10 
 
 

Why it is important to 
respect and value each 
other. R10 
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understand stereotypes 
R8 
 

How do we show 
respect?  Can we change 
our mind? 
To respect differences 
between people, 
understand stereotypes 
R8 Identify differences 
and similarities between 
themselves and others 
 

what to do or say if you 
don’t agree. R10 
 
To respect differences 
between people, how do 
we show we value each 
other? R13 
 
To challenge stereotypes 
R16 
 

different point of view. 
R10 
 
To respect differences 
between people, how do 
we describe our own 
identity? R13 
To challenge stereotypes 
– what tells us that they 
are untrue? R16 
 

To recognise a 
stereotypes and to be 
able to give reasons for 
challenging them.R13 16 
17 
 
To know what prejudice 
and discrimination is R14 
R18 
 

To recognise and value 
different types of 
lifestyle.R13 16 17 
 
To know words to show 
you are inclusive R14-18 
 
To challenge stereotypes 
R16 
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Rights and 
Respons- 
ibilities 

Why class rules are 
important L1/2 
Respecting needs of 
ourselves and others L3 
Groups and communities we 
belong to L4 
Everyone is unique L8 
The ways we are the same 
as others L9 
People in the community who 
keep us safe L10 

Why class rules are 
important L1/2 What would 
happen if they weren’t 
followed? 
Respecting needs of 
ourselves and others L3 
What do we do at school? 
Groups and communities we 
belong to L4 How can we 
make sure everyone feels 
included? 
Everyone is unique L8 What 
is special about everyone? 
The ways we are the same 
as others L9 How are 
children in our class the 
same? 
People in the community who 
keep us safe L10 What sort 
of jobs do people do? 

Discuss health and wellbeing 
L1 
Understand how laws/rules 
keep people safe L2 
Agreeing and disagreeing 
and being friends L8 
Being part of a community 
L9/10 
Respecting difference and 
diversity L11 
Valuing customs and 
traditions from around the 
world L12 
 

Discuss health and wellbeing  
- advice?L1 
Understand how laws keep 
people safe – can we all be 
involved in making rules? L2 
Agreeing and disagreeing 
and being friends L8 What is 
compromise? 
Being part of a community 
L9/10 – who has helped the 
community? 
Respecting difference and 
diversity L11 What are the 
benefits of a diverse 
community? 
Valuing customs and 
traditions from around the 
world L12 How can we 
celebrate people’s special 
times? 
The media can be misleading 
L17/18 Is what we see really 
true? 

Discuss health and wellbeing 
L1 
Understand how laws keep 
people safe L2 
Agreeing and disagreeing 
and being friends L8 
Being part of a community 
L9/10 
Respecting different values, 
customs and traditions of 
people living in the UK L11 
Valuing customs and 
traditions from around the 
world L12 
The media can be misleading 
L17/18 

Discuss health and wellbeing 
L1 
Understand how laws keep 
people safe L2 
Agreeing and disagreeing 
and being friends L8 
Being part of a community 
L9/10 
Respecting different values, 
customs and traditions of 
people living in the UK L11 
Valuing customs and 
traditions from around the 
world L12 
The media can be misleading 
L17/18 

Taking Care of 
the Environment 

Looking after the local 
environment L5 

Looking after the local 
environment L5 What can we 
do to improve it? 

Who is responsible for 
looking after home, school, 
local environment? L7 
 

Who is responsible for 
looking after home, school, 
local environment? L7What is 
the difference between a 
right and responsibility? 
Sustainability of the 
environment L15 How do our 
actions affect the 
environment across the 
world? 

Who is responsible for 
looking after home, school, 
local environment? L7 
 

Who is responsible for 
looking after home, school, 
local environment? L7 
 

 


